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Longtime Homer gardener, Dave 
Schroer, will be speaking on Growing 
Fruit Trees and Berries as well as Gar-
dening Tips.  Dave has gardened in 
numerous areas of Homer, ranging 
from the downtown area to out East 
End Road.  Dave and his wife Beth 
gardened at the golf course for many 
years.  After selling the course in 1994, 
they moved to their current location on 
Taku Avenue, mile 6, East End Road.  
Dave has been a successful grower of 
pumpkins, large cabbages, cherries 
and apples in Homer.  
 
A retired educator, Dave has devel-
oped his interests in growing fruit trees, 
berries and general gardening over the 
62 years since coming to Homer. 
 

 

Dave Schroer Will Discuss Growing Fruit Trees and 

Berries at April 26 meeting 

The next Homer Garden 
Club meeting will be  
April 26 at the  
Bidarka Inn, downstairs, 
at 2:00 pm. 
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It has been tentatively scheduled to have a spring clean-up day May 3 
at Toby Tyler’s house in honor of all his past support of the Homer Gar-
den Club.  Contact  one of the HGC directors for time, etc. 
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Roni Overway—An Exceptional Volunteer!  By Brenda Adams 

The Homer Garden Club functions on 
volunteer power. The new Baycrest 
Garden was built, amended, planted 
and is now maintained by volunteers. 
Our best-selling book, Kachemak 
Cultivating from Seaside to Summit, 
which is filled with local knowledge 
and has made our club financially 
sound and self-funded, was written, 
edited, and produced by volunteers. 
Our annual plant sale, and our big 
summer weekend event, Gardeners’ 
Weekend, are likewise organized and 
run by dedicated volunteers. These 
and a myriad of other community ser-
vices, club functions, and education 
events are successful because hun-
dreds of members have volunteered 
over the years and continue to do so 
today.  
 
With all of these accomplishments 
and the willing commitment and giv-
ing of so many members, it is rare, 
indeed nearly unique, for the club to 
single out one member for recogni-
tion. But the time has come for exact-
ly that.  
 
Within months of retiring and moving 
to Homer from Anchorage with her 
husband, Bill, Roni Overway joined 
the Homer Garden Club. She then 
volunteered to work on the newly 
conceived Gardeners’ Weekend com-
mittee, making hundreds of little flow-
er pin “tickets” that have become a 
hallmark of the event. Within the year, 

Roni volunteered to sit on the Garden 
Club Board, first as the Social Secre-
tary and a few years later as Record-
ing Secretary, a post she also filled 
for several years. 
 
Now, being a Board member is an 
important commitment to our club, but 
many of us have done that and for 
long periods of time. What has set 
Roni apart is the amazing commit-
ment and amount of time she has al-
so dedicated year after year to Gar-
deners’ Weekend. After her first year 
on the committee she stepped up to 
Co-Chair the event with Lorna Olsen. 
The following year she chaired it 
alone. It’s now been eight years run-
ning and Roni has either chaired or 
co-chaired this major event that has 
grown to draw 400 people annually.  
 
Rest assured, this is not just a titular 
position. Roni leads the committee 
year around with planning meetings 
and amazingly detailed follow-up. 
Whether she’s in Homer or visiting 
her grandchildren in Texas, Garden-
ers’ Weekend is on Roni’s mind and 
to-do list. She meets repeatedly with 
the folks at Bear Creek Winery to in-
sure all goes smoothly at the recep-
tion, she visits every prospective gar-
den nominated for the tour, she revis-
its each selected garden owner to be 
sure they understand clearly what 
role the club will fill and what’s ex-
pected of the owner.  

 
In addition, Roni, whose only foible I 
can see is a reluctance to delegate 
more, also drafts the brochure for the 
event, works with the creator of it 
(Paula Riley in recent years), con-
tracts the printing of it, reserves the 
facilities for all events, promotes the 
event and attracts volunteers to help 
do the many tasks required for our 
professional and smooth-running 
event. Then she checks in with each 
committee member to be sure we’ve 
completed our tasks. 
 
When the members of the GW com-
mittee asked the Board to recognize 
Roni’s dedication, it was immediately 
approved. To celebrate her many 
gifts to our club, the Board selected 
and gave Roni one of Mossy Kilcher’s 
beautiful framed photos of a sweet 
yellow bird sitting among colorful 
flowers, an apt gift for someone who 
loves both birds and flowers.  
 
Thanks Roni for all you have done 
and continue to do for the Homer 
Garden Club! 

Ground Control Hydroponic & Garden Supply 

 

139 Ocean Drive, #1, Homer, Alaska 99603 — (907) 235-1521 

OPEN Monday through Saturday 11:00—6:00 
 

NEW SECOND LOCATION:   

205 S. Willow, #A, Kenai, Alaska 99611 — (907) 283-1511 

OPEN Monday—Saturday 10:00—7:00 

Your source for: 

Hydroponic supplies, irrigation supplies, grow lights, seed 

starting supplies, Baker Creek Heirloom Seeds, soil 

amendments 
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Membership                              75.00   

Books 30.00   

Newsletter Ad 40.00   

 Total Income   $145.00 

            Expenses             

Meeting    

   Hospitality 9.34   

   Venue 225.00   

   Program 432.56   

  Total Expenses  $666.90 

    

Beginning balance 2/1/15  $9,307.46  

     Income 145.00   

     Expenses (666.90)   

Ending balance 2/28/15  $8.785.56  

 Treasurer’s Report   by Peggy Craig, Treasurer 

March  2015 

March Minutes       by Brenda Adams, Secretary 

March 22, 2015 
 
The meeting was called to order at 
2:04 PM by President, Jessica 
Shepherd.   Recording Secretary, 
Brenda Adams, read the minutes 
from the last meeting.  They were 
accepted as read. Peggy Craig re-
ported that the treasury currently 
stands at $9,304.46. 
 
Four new members joined us and 
introduced themselves and their 
backgrounds. They are Master 
Gardener Sandy from Anchorage, 
Jeannette from Chugiak, Tim who 
cares for the grounds at Bear 
Creek Winery, and Karen from 
Homer. 
 
Jessica led a discussion of what’s 
popping up in people’s gardens – 
daffodils, peonies, crocuses, and 
others. 
 

Jessica introduced Marylou Burton 
who will chair the plant sale to be 
held on June 6th. All members were 
encouraged to divide and pot up 
plants for the sale and to volunteer 
to work on it. 
 
Jessica told the group that the 
board discussed what we could do 
to help Toby Tyler, a long term 
member who is now in long term 
care, but who hopes to return 
home soon. We’ve tentatively 
scheduled May 3rd to help do 
spring cleanup at his place. We 
plan to coordinate with Alaska 
Coastal Studies. All members are 
encouraged to help if even for just 
an hour or two. 
 
Francie Roberts, Co-VP, an-
nounced Dave Schroer will be our 
April speaker. He’ll discuss many 
aspects of growing fruit trees in 
Homer. His talk should be of inter-

est to folks who do or want to grow 
fruit trees outside as well as in high 
tunnels. 
 
Danny Stanislaw and Steve 
Veldstra from Alaska Hardy will be 
the May speakers. They’ll talk 
about perennials that grow well in 
Homer and those they will have 
available this season.  
 
Roni Overway talked about Gar-
deners’ Weekend.  It will be a 3- 
day event this year. There will be 
talks both Friday and Saturday 
evenings, and a Saturday morning 
5 hour workshop on macro photog-
raphy. The dates are July 31st 
through August 2nd. This year the 
talks are free; tour tickets will be 
$15. The workshop will be limited 
to 20; it’s cost will be $25 or $30. 
We have our five gardens identi-
fied. Especially since several of the 

(Continued on page 4) 
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gardens are large, the committee 
decided five versus the six we’ve 
had open in most prior years gives 
everyone more time to really enjoy 
each garden. Roni then briefly de-
scribed the selected gardens. One 
features a rock garden along with a 
nice shade garden and sunny bor-
der. There’s a multifaceted garden 
with perennials, veggies and a high 
tunnel. There’s also is a mature, 
beautiful, professionally designed 
garden as well as an exquisite 
smaller one featuring shrubs and 
found objects. The fifth is a large 
rambling retreat where nature 
meets nurture and punctuated with 
large mostly indigenous trees. In 
summary, a little bit of everything. 
Roni passed around a signup sheet 
and asked folks to volunteer to help 
put on this major annual event. 
 
Brenda Adams discussed our GW 
speaker, Bill Cullina. He is the di-
rector if the Coastal Maine Botani-
cal Garden, a well-respected au-
thor of numerous books from 
mosses, to native trees, to perenni-
als. He’s a charming man who 
should be a very interesting speak-
er. 
 

At the behest of the HGC Board, 

Brenda then announced that the 

club, which is run purely on volun-

teerism, felt that Roni’s contribution 

has been so great over such a long 

period of time (she has chaired or 

co-chaired GW for 9 years and 

been a board member in several 

positions!) that she should be rec-

ognized for her dedication.  Brenda 

pointed out that Roni’s incredible 

attention to every detail is why our 

big weekend event is so seamless. 

She does an exceptional amount of 

work year around to make the 

event perfect. The committee she 

chairs nominated her for this recog-

nition. 

Francie introduced our program 
speaker, Kathy Mailer, who gar-
dens in Willow. Kathy and her hus-
band moved to Willow from Califor-
nia and built their house them-
selves. She knew she wanted an 
English style garden, something 
that was unattainable in the climate 
of Sacramento, her prior home. Us-
ing wonderful and colorful slides 
she showed us the progression of 
their garden from 2002 through last 
season.  She credited her husband 

with a lot of the hard work and the 
photography, while Kathy is the 
plant and design person on the 
team. 
 
Being from Outside, she started by 
planting trees and shrubs, but 
found it didn’t work so well in light 
of her local moose population. 
Inspired by neighbor, Les Brake, 
she joined the Willow Garden Club 
and the English Delphinium Socie-
ty. In her design she focused on 
repetition and things she could 
grow from seeds. Her guidelines 
included curves, weaving colors, 
and textures. She found keeping 
detailed records has really helped 
her in the long term. 
 
After a tour of her gardens she 
then talked about her delphiniums. 
She grows D. elatum from seeds 
which she gets from England. She 
has over 100 delphiniums which 
appear to grow over 8’ tall in her 
garden! She showed us her staking 
system, and recommended the 
English Delphinium Society to any-
one who is serious about delphini-
ums. They have a great handbook 
she said.  
 
The meeting adjourned at 4 pm.  

March Minutes 
(Continued from page 3) 

 

 
Maintain your garden with help from  

JUST ASK RENTAL, featuring  
mowers, weed eaters, tillers,  

thatchers, landscape tools  
and much more.  

Let ULMERõS help 
make your garden a 
showplace with our 

great assortment of  yard 
ornaments and planters,  

as well as all your gar-
dening tool needs.  

Ulmerõs   
  Drug & Hardware  

Located in the  
Lakeside Mall,  

3858 Lake Street, 
Homer 

235-8594 
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Will’s Ramblings by Will Hightower, compliments of Central Peninsula Garden Club 

 

Vegetable Crop Rotation 
 
I really enjoyed the Home Show this 
last weekend, hope you were able to 
make it. I will admit that I came 
away depressed about the state of 
the country and citizensõ lack of 
knowledge about growing food.  From 
the first colony until the start of 
the twentieth century we were an 
agrarian society.  We knew where 
our food came from and how to get 
it.  If you say crop rotation to peo-
ple today, some think you mean suc-
cession planting, òYea, I put in some 
radishes after the lettuce bolted.ó  
Others think you mean turning the 
flower pot around to get sunlight on 
the backside of the plant.  
 
The question is: What can be done 
by a few to preserve knowledge 
gained over eons?  Most òfarmersó 
are getting old.  The few left were 
agra- businessmen and not 
òfarmersó.   Also, forget finding 
them in Alaska. 
 
In a past òRambleó I talked about 
crop rotation on the old Iowa òfamily 
farmó.  This was easy on a farm 
where, in rotation,  you dealt with a 
grass, two grains and a bunch of 
livestock.  I have now learned that 
garden crop rotation is another 
game.  Six weeks ago I knew next to 
nothing on the subject and now I am 
brassy enough to be writing about it. 

 
I opened my mouth, sign-
ing up for a three year 
USDA program on crop 
rotation.  Part of the 
program is to design a 
crop rotation plan for 
your specific growing 
operation and then put 
the program into action. 
 
Now Iõm faced with ten 
plant families, each hav-
ing several different 
plants in each family.  
Attached is a table of 
the vegetable crop fami-
lies.  This chart tells you 
nothing about which 
family should not follow 
some other family.  It 
does tell you that it is 
not a good idea to follow 
tomatoes with potatoes.  
Do not keep onions in the 
same spot for several 
years.  And, I would have 
thought beets would be 
related to rutabagas and turnips. 
Not so.  
 
Each family has their own soil needs, 
and even within a family soil needs 
are different.  Some families 
(Nightshade) strip the soil of nutri-
ents, while other families build the 
soil (Legumes). 
 

 
On the chart, I have not noted 
West Indian Gherkin. (The program 
claims that it is another family but 
other sources say itõs part of the 
cucumber family). I have never 
heard of anyone even dealing with 
such.  Now, watch the number of 
comments I get. 

(Continued on page 6) 

 Cookieõs Country Greenhouse  
2340 East End Road, Homer,  235-8915 or 399-8915  

Opening date ñ April 16 

Featuring Proven Winners® plants  
We also carry vegetable starts, organic 
seed and seed potatoes, as well as farm 
fresh eggs and red wiggler worms. 
  
Open Monday through Saturday from 
9:00 to 6:00  
 

1 Solanaceae   1 Cucurbits 
Eggplant   * Cucumber  Acorn 
* Peppers  Gourds   Bana 
* Potatoes  Cantaloupe  Buttercup 
* Sweet potato  Muskmelon  Butternut 
Tobacco   Honeydew  Crookneck 
* Tomato   Watermelon  Pumpkin 
Tomatillo     Spaghetti 
1 Aster/Daisy    * Zucchini 
* Lettuce 
Marigolds 
Sunflowers 
2 Legumes  2 Brassicas  3 Alium 
* Beans   Bok Choi   * Chives 
Lima Bean  * Broccoli  * Garlic 
Cowpea   Brussel Sprouts  * Garlic Chives 
* Peas   * Cabbage  * Elephant Garlic 
Peanuts   * Cauliflower  * Leeks 
  * Horseradish  * Onion 
5 Grass   Kale   * Scallions 
* Corn   Kolrabi   * Shallot 
Barley   Mustard 
Oats   * Radish   4 Umbelliferae 
Hay   * Rutabaga  * Carrots 
Wheat   * Turnip   * Celery 
    Dill 
5 Misc     Parsley 
* Strawberries    Parsnip 
Okra     Cilantro 
Cress     Fennel 
Rosemary    Lovage 
Sage     Celeriac 
Sorrel 
Herbs   * Things I might grow in my garden 
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Homer Garden Club 
P.O. Box 2833 
Homer, Alaska  

 

 

 
In my case, each high tunnel will have five rows of 
raised beds, giving a total of ten beds in 21 to 25 foot 
long rows.  We are trying to have the upper tunnel run 
slightly higher in temperature than the lower tunnel.  
Tomatoes in the upper unit, spinach and strawberries in 
the lower unit. 
 
With five rows in each unit, we are planning a five year 
crop rotation.  (Really four crop beds).  The fifth bed 
will be the composting operation.  The compost bed will 
move over one slot each year.  A sample layout might 
look like this: 
 
Year one  Bed 1ñCompost; Bed 2ñCorn;  
Bed 3ñBeans/ Peas; Bed 4ñTomatoes;  
Bed 5ñSweet Potatoes/Turnips 
 
Year two Bed 1ñCorn; 
Bed 2ñBeans/Peas; Bed 3ñTomatoes;  
Bed 4ñSweet Potatoes/Turnips; Bed 5ñCompost 
             
Corn is a very heavy feeder, so it gets òthe new soiló.   
The next year the bed houses a Legume for building 
the soil for tomatoes.  The last year is a òwhatever you 
wantó year - the last year for that batch of soil.  Bed 5 
at the start of the second year would be emptied of 
soil and that soil could be used on lawns, fruit trees, 
etc. 
 
At this point most of you are saying that there is no 
way you can do anything like what I am planning.  Please 
remember that I use the term bed, you might use the 
word bucket.  Five buckets and you are in business.  
The compost bucket and a few worms can take care of 
your kitchen scraps.  Plus, you can take your garden 

with you; Iõm stuck in one location.  If you set your gar-
den up on òGarden Clubberó Tom Gotcherõs òbucket wa-
tering systemó or an irrigation system, the rotation 
would work. In any event, I would leave the compost 
bucket/row  disconnected. 
 
In my research, I found a neat computer program (that 
lives in the cloud) on garden crop rotation.  It allows 
you to build your garden layout the way it actually is 
laid out and òplaceó plants in their proper location.  
Then you can set up a rotation.  The program will tell 
you if you are doing the wrong order of rotation.  
There is a free 30 day try-out, then a subscription fee.  
Iõm signed up for two years.  I have seen the program 
advertised on several sites.  I got mine at http://
gardenplanner.motherearthnews.com/gardenplanner/
garden  
 
Now to the original question: What can be done to pre-
serve eons of knowledge?  For once, I see òthe govern-
mentó doing something right! They are reimbursing peo-
ple after the fact if THEY WILL learn about crop ro-
tation.  Yes, it is part of a bigger program but the gov-
ernment is getting to the people who are interested 
users. 
 
Oh, by the way, I have always been one to do things in 
moderation.  Never get radical about anything, be it 
politics, religion, etc.  On March 20, 2015 I was dead 
for a few hours.  My heart was stopped and I was not 
breathing.  I was a piece of meat on a table.  I had open 
heart surgery to replace a valve.  Now, ten days later, I 
got up early to rant to you about getting your plants in 
order.  I have found a radical nut and I are it! 
 
Do something nice for your garden today.  It might 
even help you. 
Will 

Willôs Ramblings 
(Continued from page 5) 
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